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Issued 6 May 2022 

 
Subject  Safety of civil aircraft operating in Somalia (Mogadishu FIR – HCSM) 

airspace 
 

Ref. Publications 1) EASA CZIB No.: 2017-05R9 
2) FAA KICZ NOTAM A0028/19 

 
Purpose This SIB is revised to update reference publication EASA CZIB 2017-

05R9. 
 

Applicability All Singapore Air Operator Certificate (AOC) Holders 
 

Cancellation This SIB supersedes the previous SIB dated 12 October 2017 on this 
subject. 
 

Description The security situation in Somalia remains unstable. The EASA extends 
the validity of the CZIB No. 2017-05R9 from 29 April 2022 to 31 
October 2022 in view of the risk of operations and overflights below 
FL260 in Somalia due to the hazardous situation with the presence of 
terrorist organisations with confirmed anti-aviation weaponry, 
possibly MANPADS (man-portable air-defence systems) and ongoing 
military operations. 
 
 

Recommendation(s) Assess flight safety risk in Somalia FIR and at airports of Somalia. 
Singapore AOC holders are strongly urged to use this, and any other 
pertinent information, to assess flight safety risk in the Somalia 
(Mogadishu FIR – HCSM) airspace and at airports of Somalia. 
Singapore AOC holders are also encouraged to contact their 
respective Principal Operations Inspectors (POIs) to share any 
additional information regarding the threat and risk to safety and 
security of civil aviation. 
 

Contact(s) For further information, contact respective POIs or CAAS A/FO 
Division Infocenter at 6595 6764 or CAAS_Infocenter@caas.gov.sg 
 

   


